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Week 8, Term 1 26 March 2025 

 
 

Kia ora, talofa lava, malo e lelei, 问候, namaste, 인사, 拝啓, mabuhay, 

bem vindo, fakalofa lahi atu, kia orana, kohomada, bula vinaka, huān 
yin, foon ying, marhaba, oso oseyo, olà, bonjour, ia orana, welcome! 

 
The ROPS Colour Run 

 

The ROPS Colour Run 
Saturday 11am-2pm on our school field! 
Thank you to those who have already sponsored our Tamariki. We have raised an 
incredible $17,000 so far…and we still have a few days to go!  
Is your child sponsored yet? 

Click here to sponsor now.  (Just select your child’s class and their name). 

Share this link far and wide to family and friends to help us reach our fundraising 
target of $30,000.  
And if your child, or their class, is a top fundraiser, they get extra prizes and treats 

        

Who should come: All family, friends and neighbours are welcome to attend this fun-
filled event, which will include food and drink stands, jolly jar sales, the crowd 
favourite chocolate bar trailer as well as our main colour run and colour disco.  
 
 

https://givealittle.co.nz/l/rops-colour-run-2025


2 

 

A few details; 
• All children who have raised $10 or more 

on Givealittle will receive a wrist band 

at school on Friday which will give them 

their free entry to the run and disco. 

• All other children, friends, family, 

neighbours who wish to join can just pay 

$10 on the day to join the run and/or 

disco. 

• Pre-order colour powder for the disco on 

Kindo (or buy on the day). 

• Grab a ROPS Colour Run T-shirt for $10 

at the office. Get in Quick! 

Watch for the flyer coming in your child’s 
school bag with all the details for the big 
day. 
The event will run rain or shine. 
Thanks to our amazing sponsors, Royal Oak Pak n Save and Manas Nanda, Barfoot & 
Thompson Royal Oak, for helping us run this event.  
 
Mahi Tahi Evenings 
Many thanks to all who managed to attend our recent Mahi Tahi evenings.  It is always a special time for 
whānau to connect with the Kaiako and the school.  These strong relationships are so beneficial to the 
education and development of our tamariki.  Our next Mahi Tahi evenings will be at the beginning of 
Term 3. 
 
Camp and EOTC  
Further to acknowledging our wonderful whānau who so generously supported some of our tamariki to 
attend Year 6 Camp and Year 5 Outdoor Education, I would like to acknowledge another benefactor. The 
June Gray Charitable Trust also provided support for our Year 6 Camp. They understand the value of 
these experiences for tamariki and generously added to the support that was gifted by some of our 
benevolent whānau. 
 
Professional Development for Acorn Kaiako 
As part of the Ministry of Education’s mandate to upskill teachers so they both understand, and can 
teach successfully using a Structured Literacy model, our Acorn kaiako will be attending a three-day 
professional development programme on April 7th – 9th. This is the last week of the school 
term.  During this time there will be relievers in the classrooms.  In Term two the Oak kaiako will also 
be attending a three-day professional development programme.  This is a great opportunity for all our 
kaiako.  As you can imagine, it is a huge feat to organise cover for a large amount of kaiako being 
offsite, so thank you in advance, for your understanding and support. 
 
Parent Group 
Parent Group meetings are held on the first Wednesday of each month in the staffroom.  They begin at 
7pm.  You are all welcome to come along.  It is a great way to meet other parents from our wonderful 
community.  The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 2 April. 
Our major event for the year is rapidly approaching and the Parent Group will be reaching out for support.  
This event is a Colour Run to be held on Saturday 29 March.  See above for information regarding this 
event. 
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Second Hand Uniform Sale: 
Our next second-hand uniform sale is Thursday 10 April at the Chandler Ave gate at 8.30am. 
 
Opportunities: 

Speech and Drama lessons at Royal Oak Primary! We are 
taking new enrolments for Term 2 2025.  
  
Our lessons are held at Royal Oak Primary on Mondays 
during the school day. 
There are only a few spaces left so get in touch asap to 
secure your spot! 
  
Please contact Nicole at nicole@imaginaire.co.nz or 
visit our 

website https://www.imaginaire.co.nz/speech-and-
drama/ for more information about our fun filled 
confidence building lessons! 
 

                

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
What’s coming up? 
Please do check the calendar in each newsletter as sometimes events do change. 

Week 
8   
March  
  
  

24  
 

25  
Zone Swimming  
 

26  
  

27  
   

28  
29 March 
(Saturday) 
 Colour Run 

Week 
9  
April  
  

31 
 Year 0 
enrolments 
starting day  
 

1  
  

2  
Year 3 and 4 Trip 
to Stardome 
 
 Parent Group 
7.00pm  

3 
 

4 
  
 

Week 
10  

7 
  
   

8  Year 5/6 
Summer Field 
Day 2025 

9  
  
 

10  
Second Hand 
Uniforms 

11  
End of term 

  

 

mailto:nicole@imaginaire.co.nz
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.imaginaire.co.nz_speech-2Dand-2Ddrama_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=yKhEB4LzwmHTMxAlCq4oHSmA4A-kaN6r-0S3tNr9JZg&m=jnPlStvyCMDciiBrqVOYyWlgLBOMiDNNgmF4fO79oEfNCQA106HC94Km7NmhCulX&s=zXNFSq26sCHtsS6wWOUk9XCBFCbokmxo8lyD74nbm5I&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.imaginaire.co.nz_speech-2Dand-2Ddrama_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=yKhEB4LzwmHTMxAlCq4oHSmA4A-kaN6r-0S3tNr9JZg&m=jnPlStvyCMDciiBrqVOYyWlgLBOMiDNNgmF4fO79oEfNCQA106HC94Km7NmhCulX&s=zXNFSq26sCHtsS6wWOUk9XCBFCbokmxo8lyD74nbm5I&e=
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Board Meeting: 

Our next Board meeting is on, Monday 26 May 2025 at 6.00pm. You are always most welcome 

to attend. 
 
 

Have a happy fortnight. 
 

 
Ngā mihi nui 
  
       
 
 
Megan Clotworthy 
meganc@rops.school.nz 

 
Community Notices 

 
 

 
 

mailto:meganc@rops.school.nz
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Ezlunch order = another chance to Every win! 
Exciting news! Every time you order Ezlunch this term, you’ll get an entry into our Term 1 Rewards draw. 

🎁 What’s up for grabs? 
✅ Weekly Prize: $100 Kindo Credit for you + $100 Kindo Credit for your school 🎉 
✅ Term 1 Grand Prize: $1,000 JB

  
 

✨ Thank you to JB Hi-Fi for making our Grand Prize rewards possible! 
JB Hi-Fi has partnered with Kindo in 2025 to streamline BYOD for schools, and we appreciate their generous support. 

🎉 

 Order Now & Enter the Draw  

 
The best part? Every meal you order gets you one entry. The more lunches you order, the more chances to win! 

 
The first draw is next Monday – get your orders in now! 

Read the Terms and Conditions for the Ezlunch Term 1 Rewards draw here 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__kindo.us4.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D06240eebfd36dec7bd46c5100-26id-3Dbbd7a97e79-26e-3D6f13fefe87&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=epvgHEmleI3BZGlYosaJ_8zmy8XF9Sj-vsGk31RFnpc&m=ThLRbgLLKy8UFT-8XC0rPEPKIgmUhpNxVwUsta8vkgo5GNBOiMP0_neV3stNfABX&s=qdvpLdGACEGCSH3IoBI-P3Vut_Q81YEeDijilpogIaQ&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__kindo.us4.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D06240eebfd36dec7bd46c5100-26id-3D116a74c82c-26e-3D6f13fefe87&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=epvgHEmleI3BZGlYosaJ_8zmy8XF9Sj-vsGk31RFnpc&m=ThLRbgLLKy8UFT-8XC0rPEPKIgmUhpNxVwUsta8vkgo5GNBOiMP0_neV3stNfABX&s=R1NW-gU4qaowcMxvcRTn5kSFXKlrcOkFgCNycNlmYfw&e=
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